Elkton Village Council Regular Meeting
Tuesday June 10", 2025

Elkton Village Hall

57 N. Main St.

Elkton, MI 48731

(989) 375-2270

President Dan Armbruster called the regular meeting of the Elkton Village Council to order at 6:30P.M.
with the Pledge of Allegiance. Trustees Present: Tracy Macdowall, Matt Lewis, Bridgette Dufty, Deena
Jobes, Shane Schember, and Agnes Kosinski.

Motion Shane Schember, second Agnes Kosinski to approve the agenda, as presented.
Motion carried.

Motion Bridgette Dufty, second Matt Lewis to approve the minutes from the May 13", 2025 Regular
Meeting, as presented.
Motion carried.

Public Comment: None
Guests: None

Old Business: None
New Business: None
Accounts Payable

Motion Deena Jobes, second Shane Schember to pay the bills in the amount of $142,067.49, as
presented in the packet. Discussion.
Motion carried.

Department Reports

Clerk/Treasurer- Phyllis Baranski: Phyllis Baranski stated the May PPT money has been deposited.
Phyllis stated the Summer Rec. program has started this week and is going well. Phyllis thanked the
Council for allowing her to attend Clerk’s Conference last week. Phyllis stated the auditors are here for
part of this week and again for part of next week. Phyllis stated a Parks and Rec. 5 year Plan correction
was submitted with the assistance of Agnes Kosinski.

Police-Chief Scott Jobes: Scott Jobes stated complaints are even this year with last year at 319. Scott
stated he participated in the Lions Kid’s Day two weekends ago and handed out 75 water bottles and
various trinkets. Scott stated the suspect in the car break-ins was arrested, jailed, out on bond, and is
charged with 5 felonies, 2 or 3 misdemeanors, and another warrant as well. Scott stated the security
cameras are working throughout town and he was able to track and catch a suspect who drove a truck
that threw stone onto the walking path and soccer fields. Scott stated the culprit cleaned up the mess
he made, as well as a couple other community service projects in lieu of a ticket.
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DPW-Superintendent Lonnie Schulz: Agnes Kosinski gave the DPW report in Lonnie’s absence. Agnes
stated the water spigot is installed at the gazebo, the landscaping is installed at the gazebo and
Ackerman Park, the front bathroom will be getting a new roof, and the number one pavilion will be
painted. Dan Armbruster stated the street sweeper is broken and will be in the shop for repairs for a
few weeks.

Ambulance-Coordinator Cheyenne Rathje- Matt Lewis gave the Ambulance report in Cheyenne’s
absence. Matt stated that Cheyenne has safely made it to Oregon, where she will be nursing for the
next three months.

Committee Reports: None

Public Comment: Mike Wiederhold asked permission to add a parade to the Born to Be Wild Weekend
events on September 13", 2025 at 7P.M. Mike stated the parade route would be from the St. Paul
Methodist Church to York St. to Ackerman Park. Discussion.

Motion Dan Armbruster, second Shane Schember to allow the parade from the Methodist Church to
York St. to Ackerman Park on Saturday September 13", 2025 at 7P.M. during the Born to Be Wild
Weekend.

Motion carried

Motion Matt Lewis, second Bridgette Dufty to adjourn the meeting.
Motion carried.
President Dan Armbruster adjourned the meeting at 6:39P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Phyllis A. Baranski, CMC, MiPMC
Elkton Village Clerk/Treasurer

07-08-5
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